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The Knoxville Regional Transportation Planning Organization (TPO) Executive Board met on August 26, 

2020 at 9:00 a.m. by telecommuting via Zoom. Chair Tom Taylor presided and called the meeting to order. 

It was determined that there was a quorum. Executive Board members were asked to introduce 

themselves.   

*Terry Frank    Mayor, Anderson County 
*Amber Scott    City of Lenoir City, for Mayor Tony Aikens 
*Billy Pickel    Loudon County for Mayor Rollen “Buddy” Bradshaw 
*Megan Brooks    City of Alcoa for Mayor Clint Abbott 
*Jeff Harris     Mayor, City of Loudon 
*Glenn Jacobs    Mayor, Knox County 
*Indya Kincannon   Mayor, City of Knoxville 
*Troy Ebbert    State of Tennessee, for Governor Bill Lee 
*Ed Shouse    Knox County Trustee representing East TN Dev. District 
*Tom Taylor    Mayor, City of Maryville 
*Gwen McKenzie   Vice-Mayor, City of Knoxville 
*Hugh Nystrom    Knox County Commission 
*Don Walker    Blount County, for Mayor Ed Mitchell 
*Ron Williams    Mayor, Town of Farragut 
*Melissa Roberson   Knoxville Area Transit, Public Transportation 
**Sean Santalla    FHWA 
**Preston Elliott   TDOT 
**Rashad Pinckney   Planning Specialist, Regions 1 & 2 
  TPO Staff 
  Partner Agency Staff 
  Members of the Public  
*voting members 
**non-voting members 

1 Call to Order 
a. Determination of a Quorum 
b. Introductions (suspended) 
c.    Amendments to the Agenda.  

2 Motion to Approve July 22, 2020 TPO Executive Board Minutes 
Item Summary: Approval of the July 22, 2020 TPO Executive Board Minutes. 

A Motion was made by Mayor Indya Kincannon and seconded by Mayor Ron Williams to 
approve the July 22, 2020 TPO Executive Board Minutes. A roll-call vote was taken. Motion 
carried unanimously.   
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3 Motion to Approve a Resolution to Amend the FY2020-2023 
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) and to Certify that 
the Metropolitan Planning Process is being followed.  
Item Summary: Local and TDOT requested amendments for four (4) air quality exempt projects. 

 TECHNICAL COMMITTEE RECOMMENDS APPROVAL 

Discussion: Craig Luebke briefly reviewed the local and TDOT requested amendments for four (4) 
air quality exempt projects. Mr. Luebke explained that two amendments remove current TIP 
projects, and two amendments add new TIP projects. The overall impact of these amendments 
totals out to $4.88 million of funding removed. The presentation is available online and can be 
found here: Presentation 

 
A Motion was made by Mayor Indya Kincannon and seconded by Amber Scott to approve a 
Resolution Amending the FY2020-2023 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) and to 
Certify that the Metropolitan Planning Process is being followed. A roll call vote was taken. The 
Motion carried unanimously.    

4 Summary of Round 1 Public Input Received for Mobility Plan 
2045 
Item Summary: Staff will provide an overview of the comments received from the first round of 
public input via the online tools. 

 
Discussion:  Jeff Welch shared that the Mobility Plan 2045 is scheduled to be finished in Spring of 
2021. Mr. Welch explained that Knoxville TPO has had a consultant assisting staff with this effort. 
Mr. Welch went on to say that staff put together an Outreach plan before the Pandemic hit, and 
since had to revise that strategy to go all virtual. Mr. Welch briefly shared an overview of the 
results received from the first round of the public input via the online tools. The presentation is 
available online and can be found here: Presentation 

5 Mobility Plan 2045 Project Applications 
Item Summary: The 2045 Mobility Plan “Call for Projects” is now open through Friday, September 
4th and an online project application form link has been provided to all TPO jurisdictions. The TPO 
staff will provide an overview of how to use the online form and answer any initial questions about 
the project application process. 
 
Discussion: Mike Conger explained that Technical Committee voting members were recently sent 
an e-mail “Call for Projects” with an attached online application form. Mr. Conger explained that 
this step is one of the most critical pieces of the Mobility Plan, which is identifying and determining 
the projects that go into it the plan and will be funded. The deadline to submit applications is 
Friday, September 4, 2020. Since this was a new process this year and being done all virtually, Mr. 
Conger gave a virtual presentation on the steps to submit a “Call for Projects” application 
electronically. The presentation is available online and can be found here: Presentation 

 

https://knoxtpo.org/home/meetings/tech/agendas/2020/august/presentations/3.pdf
https://knoxtpo.org/home/meetings/tech/agendas/2020/august/presentations/4.pdf
https://knoxtpo.org/home/meetings/tech/agendas/2020/august/presentations/5.pdf
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6 Survey Results for the Human Services Transportation 
Coordination Plan 2020 Update 
Item Summary: Staff is in the process of updating the Knoxville Regional Human Services 
Transportation Coordination Plan (HSTC Plan).  A HSTC Plan identifies the transportation needs of 
individuals with disabilities, seniors, and people with low incomes; provides strategies for meeting 
those local needs; prioritizes transportation services and projects for funding, and will be an input 
into the Mobility Plan 2045.  As part of the input process a survey was conducted. Staff will present 
highlights of the survey results.  
 
Discussion: Doug Burton briefly explained what the Human Service Transportation Plan covers 
and its role in the Mobility Plan 2045. Mr. Burton presented the Technical Committee with survey 
results from the recent public input process and the agency’s next steps. The presentation is 
available online and can be found here:  Presentation  

7 Other Business 
• Technical Committee meeting Tuesday, September 8, 2020 at 9 a.m.  
• Executive Board meeting Wednesday, September 23, 2020 at 9 a.m. 
• TDOT is now accepting 2021 Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) applications 

through October 2, 2020.  Applications submitted after that date will not be considered 
for funding in the 2021 program cycle. TDOT does not automatically roll-over previously 
submitted applications and the Department will only accept applications through TDOT’s 
eGrants system.  This electronic submission must still include the appropriate budget 
template, as well as any maps, photographs, conceptual sketches and support letters.  
Information about the TAP program and how to apply can be found here: 
https://www.tn.gov/tdot/program-development-and-administration-home/local-
programs/tap.html 

• Update from FWHA TN Division, Sean Santalla 
• TDOT Update from Preston Elliott, Chief of Bureau of Environment and Planning 

8 Public Comment 
There was no public comment 

9 Adjournment. 
There was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:08 A.M. 

https://knoxtpo.org/home/meetings/tech/agendas/2020/august/presentations/6.pdf
https://www.tn.gov/tdot/program-development-and-administration-home/local-programs/tap.html
https://www.tn.gov/tdot/program-development-and-administration-home/local-programs/tap.html

